Session Notes from the 4/25/2022 Stated Session Meeting:

Thanks to all of those who helped with these services and activities!

The Maundy Thursday worship service was held in the Fellowship Hall at 7 pm on
Thursday, April 14, 2022.

The Good Friday worship service was held in the Sanctuary at 7 pm on Friday, April 15,
2022.

Easter morning activities on April 17, 2022 included a brunch (with many hats to be
seen), with food provided by Membership Team. It was held in the Fellowship hall at 9
am. Followed by the Worship service at 10 am and an Easter Egg Hunt after the service.

ELP Director Position: Resumes have been received. The review and interview process
are underway guided by Personnel and Outreach &Mission Teams.

Rose’s retirement reception is May 19 at 2 p.m. in Fellowship Hall.

Many thanks from O&M to the wonderful WPC congregation! They have donated

e More than $2600 to the special collection for the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance
(to provide humanitarian aid to those suffering from the invasion in Ukraine),

e More than $1600 to One Great Hour of Sharing,

e Lots of food, cleaning supplies and other animal care related items to the Burleson
Animal Shelter during the supply drive organized by Quin Earley.

WPC Dinner Club: The WPC Dinner Club has concluded for the spring. Many wonderful
meals and even more wonderful fellowship were shared by all. Thank you, Jim Wynne!

2022 Pictorial Directory update: The taking of photographs is completed. Membership is
now looking at the best way to obtained printed copies.

Carter Blood drive at WPC: The tentative date is June 12, 11am -3 pm. Carter requires
that at least 20 people sign up before Carter will commit to coming. O&M will begin
process of signups at WPC and follow up with neighborhood churches.

A lunch will be held on June 2 for the membership of WPC to hear from The James L.
West Memory Care center about caring for those who are experiencing memory loss
and supporting the care givers.

We continue to pray for and grieve with the Seleny family in the loss of Alex’s father and
mother and Kathleen’s father.

MIT Fund — Session has agreed to allow the Lay Committee, in coordination with the
Finance Team, to increase the MIT Fund through outreach to the congregation.

Small Business cards are available for any WPC member who would like to participate
in passing them out to people to encourage them to visit WPC and hopefully join the
church. Cards are available in the church office, in the Narthex or from Barry Miller.

Help is still needed on the Tech Team during Worship and Worship rehearsal.
Remember that our on-line presence is a Ministry of WPC to those who are not
physically in the sanctuary.



